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MEMORANDUM 
 

To:  Mayor and City Council 
 
From:  Mindi Hurley, Director of Community Development  
 
Date:  September 14, 2021 
 
Reference: Dallas County Health and Human Service Contract Update 
 
 
Introduction:   
The purpose of this work session item is to update the Council on the Interlocal Agreement for 
coordinated Health Services between the City of Coppell and Dallas County Health and Human 
Services. 
 
Background: 
Under this interlocal agreement, Dallas Human and Health Services shall offer our residents the 
following services: Tuberculosis Control Services; Sexually Transmitted Disease Control Services; 
Communicable Disease Control Services; and Laboratory Services.   
 
The County also agrees to provide to the City, per state and federal law, the following public health 
services: immunizations; child health care, high-risk infant case management; and home visits. The 
County uses “a sliding-scale fee” based on the residents’ ability to pay for these services, and the City 
pays $3,131,00 per year, which is the agreed-upon amount for the City’s share of the total cost of the 
Program less federal and state funding. 
 
Analysis: 
This agreement has been in existence for over 25 years, and the City is billed by the County monthly.  
The billing amount has remained the same for over 15 years. 
 
Legal Review:  
N/A   
 
Fiscal Impact: 
The fiscal impact of this Agenda item should not exceed $3,131.00. 
 
Recommendation: 
No Council action is required on this item at this time.  


